Department of Education

OFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY FOR CURRICULUM AND TEACH!

AUG 23 2023

MEMORANDUM DM-CT-2023- 230

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR IV 713 AUG 2023 ed Signature Signature

TO

REGIONAL DIRECTORS

SCHOOLS DIVISION SUPERINTENDENTS PUBLIC SECONDARY SCHOOL HEADS

ATTENTION:

REGIONAL AND DIVISION TESTING COORDINATORS REGIONAL AND DIVISION INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY

OFFICERS

FROM

Undersecretary for Curriculum and Teaching

SUBJECT

ADMINISTRATION OF THE NATIONAL LEARNING CAMP ASSESSMENT (POST-TEST) FOR INCOMING GRADE 8 AND

GRADE 9 LEARNERS FOR SY 2023-2024

DATE

August 11, 2023

The National Learning Camp Assessment (NLCA) is an online computer-based assessment that is designed to evaluate the learning achievements of learners who participated in the national learning camp program. The pre-test for the NLCA was administered before the start of the camp to all enrolled Grades 7 and 8 learners of School Year (SY) 2022-2023 last June 21 to July 14, 2023, while the camp commenced one week after the End-of-School-Year (EOSY) rites.

At the end of the camp, the Bureau of Education Assessment (BEA) shall administer the NLCA post-test to all incoming Grades 8 and 9 learners of SY 2023-2024 from August 31 to September 22, 2023.

The test shall cover English, Science, and Mathematics, wherein test items measure varying levels of skills and competencies in a multiple-choice format using the English language.

The BEA, in coordination with the Information and Communications Technology (ICTS), will manage the national implementation of the NLCA with the assistance of the Regional Offices (ROs) and Schools Division Offices (SDOs). BEA will coordinate with the identified field-testing personnel and DepEd Information Technology Officers (ITOs) for the conduct of the national conference and administration of the NLCA.

All Grades 8 and 9 are requested to check and update their DepEd email addresses with the assistance of their School Information and Communications Technology Coordinators (SICTs) before the test administration to ensure that the learners have correct log-in credentials in their Learning Management System (LMS) Moodle platform.

Direct Line: (632) 8633-7202 Email: ouct@deped.gov.ph



Department of EducationOFFICE OF THE UNDERSECRETARY FOR CURRICULUM AND TEACHING

Health and safety protocols must be followed in all activities related to the national test administration.

In preparation for the conduct of the NLCA post-test, all Regional and Division Testing Coordinators, and Regional and Division Information Technology Officers are enjoined to attend the virtual national orientation on August 17, 2023, from 1:00 to 4:00 PM, through this link http://bitly.ws/GodB.

For more information, contact the Bureau of Education Assessment-Education Assessment Division (BEA-EAD) at (02)863-12589 or through its email address bea.ead@deped.gov.ph.

Immediate dissemination of this memorandum is highly desired.

Copy Furnished: ATTY. REVSEE A. ESCOBEDO, Undersecretary for Operations